St Augustine's Parish, Maryborough

St Kevin's, Avoca * St Mary's, Dunolly * St Patrick's, Bealiba * St Augustine's, Maryborough

PARISH CONTACT

0466 451 984

maryborough@ballarat.catholic.org.au

21 Burns St, Maryborough VIC 3465

Hours: 10.00am - 12.00pm, Friday

PARISH TEAM

Parish Priest

Fr John Monaghan

Pastor Emeritus

Fr Pat Flanagan

Parish Secretary

Liz Micallef

& Child Safety

PARISH SCHOOL

St Augustine's Catholic Primary School

Tel: 5460 4440

Principal: Mrs. Sonia Turner

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time

15th September 2024

PARISH CONTRIBUTIONS				
1st Collection Clergy support & Presbytery expenses	\$728			
2nd Collection Parish expenses & Church maintenance	\$762			

WEEKEND MASS				
St Kevin's, Avoca	8.30am Mass 1st & 3rd Sundays 8.30am Assembly 2nd, 4th & 5th Sun			
St Mary's, Dunolly	8.30am Mass 2nd & 4th Sundays 8.30am Assembly 1st & 3rd Sundays			
St Patrick's, Bealiba	8.30am Mass 5th Sunday			
St Augustine's,	6.00pm Saturday & 10.30am Sunday			

WEEKDAY MASS / ASSEMBLY					
Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday		
ruooday	Wednesday	Assembly	riiday		
10.00am	10.00am	10.00am	12.00pm		

	Reader	Psalm/ Prayer	Gifts	
14th Sep	Volunteer	M Noonan	B Crameri	th
15th Sep	J Taylor	M Flowers	Alexander Family	Н
21st Sep	B Crameri	Volunteer	Lacey Family	M
22nd Sep	T Waterson	C Egan	P Egan Family	•

We pray for Pat O'Sullivan
(Terang) who died recently and
those whose anniversaries include:
Hazel Hancock, Hanna Maddison,
Kevin Cudmore, Fay Cracknell,
Margaret Gowers, Cliff Smith, Joy
Grant, Peter Alexander, Gerald
Smith and Paul Richards.

MARGARET JOSEPHINE SMITH RIP: We celebrated the funeral of our oldest parishioner, Margaret Josephine Smith, who died on Friday 30th August, aged 99, only a few months short of a century. Margaret's funeral Mass was here at St Augustine's on Friday 6th September, and was buried in Bealiba with her husband Tom, who died in 1991. We thank God for Margaret's long and fruitful life, and we commend her to God – May she rest in peace.

READING/GIFTS ROSTER: Rosters are being updated. Please consider joining one of these ministries. If you are wishing to be added or to change your current ministries or times, please advise as soon as possible by emailing Liz at: maryborough@ballarat.catholic.org.au

BISHOP PAUL BIRD'S VISIT: During this 150th anniversary year of our diocese, Bishop Paul is visiting each parish and will be with us on the weekend of 28/29 September.

ROSARY: Prayed every Saturday at St Augustine's Church at 5:30pm. All welcome to offer our intentions.

MORE NEWS FROM THE PILGRIM PASTOR: I'm

now walking the pancake flat "Meseta" from Burgos to Leon as part of a series of pilgrim caterpillars inching our way from village to village each day along the path to Santiago de Compostela. The story of the Tortoise and the Hare tells me that both get us to our destination as some days have been slower/faster than others depending on the terrain and when the pain medication kicks in. Its great not having to rush along to a timetable and I haven't minded being passed by a few snails. Seeing a couple of eagles circling overhead was a greater concern! People of all ages and nations from across the world are enjoying the Camino and several have their four-legged canine companions with them. The warm, sunny mid 20 degree days aren't hard to take either. There's a wonderful camaraderie amongst pilgrims that's most helpful whenever for one reason or another someone's having a challenging day. In the words of one pilgrim to another whenever we meet each other on the pilgrim path: "Buen Camino!"